

## CITY OF GROSSE POINTE WOODS

## 20025 Mack Plaza Drive Grosse Pointe Woods, Michigan 48236-2397

September 10, 2021

RE: 2021 Water Main Replacement Program

Dear Resident:

The contractor has successfully completed the concrete work on Christine Court. The driveways on the west side of the Christine Court will be opened to traffic mid-next week.

Weather permitting, the contractor is expecting to begin cleanup and preparation for restoration work next week. Please continue to refrain from on street parking during construction hours to allow for contractor access to the entire Right-Of-Way.

## **GENERAL CONSIDERATIONS**

Please place garbage curbside by 7:00 a.m. as normal. Please place BAGS ONLY at the curb in order to facilitate garbage removal during construction. Recycling and brush will not be picked up curbside during construction. Residents may bring their recycling to the DPW at 1200 Parkway Drive, Monday through Friday between 7:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m.

Please note, the contractor is responsible for maintaining access for emergency vehicles throughout construction. However, in order to reduce the potential for incidents, the Public Safety Department has asked to please refrain from using fire pits and chimneys during construction.

If you have any concerns or special needs during construction, please contact the onsite representative from the City's Consultant Anderson, Eckstein and Westrick, Inc. (AEW), Greg Brown. Questions regarding construction operations should be directed to the attention of AEW at (586) 726-1234. Please direct any other questions to the Department of Public Works (313) 343-2460.

Very truly yours,

CITY OF GROSSE POINTE WOODS

Frank Schulte, Director of Public Services